Huntingdon, PA
Tuesday, July 3, 2018
25-2018

The regular weekly meeting of the Huntingdon County Commissioners was held on the above date and
time in the Commissioners meeting room with the following being present: Commissioners Sather, Walls
and Thomas; Chief Clerk, Michelle Barnett; Solicitor Peter McManamon; Treasurer, Susan Harry;
Treasury Clerk, Madeleine McVey; Daily News Reporter; visitors Mike Hannon and Jim Cassatt.

The meeting was called to order at 9:30 a.m. by Commissioner Sather, followed in prayer led by
Commissioner Walls and the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag led by Commissioner Sather.

It was moved by Commissioner Walls, seconded by Commissioner Thomas and carried (Sather, yes;
Walls, yes; Thomas, yes) to approve the minutes of the June 26th Public meeting.

It was moved by Commissioner Thomas seconded by Commissioner Walls and carried (Walls, yes;
Thomas, yes; Sather, yes) to approve the payment of bills.

There were no additions to the agenda.

Commissioner Thomas announced for all to enjoy the 4" of July holiday safely around fireworks.
Commissioner Sather also commented to enjoy the weekends surrounding the 4™ of July holiday safely as
well.

There were no public comments.
There were no matters addressed by the Solicitor.

Treasurer, Susan Harry was present to request approval to attend the PA Tax Claim Bureau Association
Conference. The Conference is being held October 17-19, 2018 in Wayne County. It was moved by
Commissioner Walls, seconded by Commissioner Thomas and carried (Thomas, yes; Sather, yes; Walls,
yes) to approve attendance to the conference at a cost of $300.00.

Chief Clerk, Michelle Barnett requested approval for Heather Fellman, Elections Coordinator to attend
the annual Western PA Election personnel Association Conference. It was moved by Commissioner
Thomas, seconded by Commissioner Walls and carried (Sather, yes; Walls, yes; Thomas, yes) to approve
attendance to the conference to be held August 20-23, 2018 in Pittsburgh. The cost to the County will be
$270.00 for the registration and $428 for lodging.

There was a request to consider participating in a class action lawsuit regarding recovery of Payment in
Lieu of Taxes (PILT). It was moved by Commissioner Walls, seconded by Commissioner Thomas and
carried (Walls, yes; Thomas, yes; Sather, yes) to participate in the suit.

There was 2 Veteran Burial allowance.

There being no further business, it was moved by Commissioner Thomas to adjourn the meeting at 9:49
a.m.

Minutes prepared by Michelle Barnett, Chief Clerk.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jeffrey Thomas, Secretary



